
 

 

 

DANIELLE FRANCO-MALONE 

franco@workerlaw.com 
Original via U.S. First Class mail 

and via e-mail to: pdc@pdc.wa.gov 
 

October 5, 2018 

 

Phil Stutzman 

Sr. Compliance Officer 

PO Box 40908 

Olympia, WA 98504-0908 

 

RE: Washington and Northern Idaho District Council of Laborers PAC 

PDC Case 34605 

 SCBIL File No. 3293-098 

 

Dear Mr. Stutzman: 

  

It has come to our attention that on April 24, 2018, and again on July 18, 2018, the PDC 

sent an email regarding the above-referenced PDC Case.  We write to inform you that the 

Washington and Northern Idaho District Council of Laborers PAC made the decision to cease 

operating and no longer exists.  On June 6, 2018, the PAC filed Report Number 100835115, and 

designated it as the PAC’s final report.  See Enclosure A. 

 

While the PAC is no longer operating and no longer has any officers capable of acting on 

its behalf, you may contact me, in my capacity as counsel for the Washington and Northern 

Idaho District Council of Laborers, should you have any questions or require further information.   

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and please contact me if you have any 

questions or concerns. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      Danielle Franco-Malone 

Counsel for Washington and Northern Idaho 

District Council of Laborers 

 

 

Enclosure: Terminal C4 Report 

evalenzuela
Danielle Franco-Malone


